
The Board of Commissioners held a work session Monday, May 16, 2011, at 1:00 pm at 
the Clerk’s Office.  Commissioners present were Patrick McAtee-MacRae, Heidi Hogan, 
Terry Newsom and Jimmy Kearney. 
 
Mayor Pro-tem Kearney explained that although Mayor Willis had cancelled the meeting 
that morning the board members present just wanted to discuss the budget as originally 
planned, but would make no decisions.   
 
The Board discussed the Town Hall project and how it affects the budgets, raising funds 
for the Library, and cutting the police department budget and where funding could come 
from to raise it back up.  Commissioner MacRae left at 1:19 pm and discussion of the 
budget continued including agreement there was no longer an option of using fund 
balance. 
 
Commissioner Newsom made a motion seconded by Commissioner Hogan, to adjourn 
the meeting at 2:14 pm.  The motion was voted and carried. 
 
 
        _______________________ 
        Clerk 


